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Just like dripping water that can penetrate stone, .
patience and persistence can break through anything, )

no matter how great the difficulty.
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We are Ready to Go to
Primary 1

Every year, Kindergarteners meet a lot of challenges during the transition to Primary 1. Some of them take
time to adjust in the new environment, including the classroom set up, teachers, load of work, and ways of
learning.

To help make the transition smooth, the Kindergarten students have been prepared to move to the next level
through different collaborative activities with the Primary 1 teachers and students.
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1. Orientation - K2 students were first oriented about the classroom environment. They experienced lining
up outside the classroom and having their own table and chair. Then, the teachers gave detailed
explanation about the new activities and tasks that they will have in P1. Students were also encouraged to
ask questions to know more about the challenges they are going to meet.




2. Experiencing the class - K2 students were given an opportunity to join in P1 classes. They were able
to socialize with P1 students and do the class activities together. Most of them were ready to mingle and
follow the lead of the older students while some of them took a little while to adjust. Nevertheless,
at the end of the class, both K2 and P1 students enjoyed the activities.

3. Visiting the Primary Library - K2 students were given a tour in the library where they met the
librarians. They were oriented about the environment, the rules, and the process of borrowing books.
They were also given a chance to read some books which they really enjoyed.

These activities, together with the collaboration of EC and Primary teachers, K2 students will be more ready
when they transition to P1. Aside from that, with the involvement and support of their family, they will be able
to face the new challenges that will come along their way when they move to P1. Good luck K2 students!
We believe that you will do well in P1!

By Michelle Abellera
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Enjoying their lunch together with friends and teachers

K2 - Moving Up Celebration

By Wida Maryani

On Friday, May 18, we had a small celebration for
our K2 students and teachers. This activity was to
celebrate their going up to the next level, and the last
get together with their friends and teachers as K2
students.

As we know, home time is usually at 12 noon, but on
this special day, the students went home at 3pm. So,
at noon, instead of getting ready to go home, they
had lunch together, then prepared their class for nap
time. Yes! They took their nap at school for an hour!

Before napping, they cleaned the classroom,
changed their clothes, and prepared their sleeping
bags. The teachers also read them some “nap time”
stories.

Praying
before
eating

After waking up from their nap, they played some
games and ate their afternoon snack before finally
getting ready to go home.

We could see from their faces that they really enjoyed
the activities. All went home with a big smile and
hopefully a wonderful memory to share for years to
come.

Cleaning up after lunch



Story telling before _
bed time Nap time
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Enjoying their snack after
waking up from their nap

Packing up their own sleeping bag
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Fun time together

Getting ready to go home



"Together Everyone Achieve More
“lT'eamwork”

By Lina Hon

Tzu Chi Early Childhood is a big family that consists ~ snakes”. We split teachers into two groups — each

of different individuals, who together make it special. group containing several teachers who formed a line.

As a big family, it is not easy to unify different individ-  Teachers covered their eyes and only the teacher

uals and work together. Luckily as Tzu Chi teachers, standing at the end of the line could see and give

we are guided by Master Cheng Yen's wisdom, which  directions. Their task was to find an object and put

can be found in Master Cheng Yen’s Jing Si Apho- it into a box with the guidance from the last teacher.

risms. All teachers were very excited and started to discuss
different signals for the direction they would use since

Tzu Chi teachers are always determined to motivate ~ they had to keep silent.

and improve themselves by sharing experiences or

knowledge together. We had a game called “Blind

After the game, teachers discussed the purpose of this game experience, which is Teamwork. Teachers
also discussed why they succeeded or failed during this game. Each group shared their own opinion
according to their experience with this game.

Reminded by Master Cheng Yen'’s Jing Si Aphorism “When we treat others with loving kindness, we
will not stir up ill feelings, and we will be able to form good relationships with others”, it is very important
for us to understand that to have good teamwork, we need good communication based on respect and
tolerance for each other.

This kind of activity or experience reminds us that, we, as Early Childhood Teachers, are an incredible
team and we will always continue to give the best education for our children. Gan En.
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Orangtua berbaris bersama dengan anak untuk mengikuti kelas

Upacara Minum '1'ch Bersama

Setiap tahunnya TK Tzuchi selalu mengadakan kelas
Seni Teh. Progam kelas Seni Teh ini dimulai sejak
tingkat KB hingga TK B. Untuk tingkat TK B, kami
mengundang orangtua murid untuk ikut serta dalam
kelas ini.

Kami mengundang orangtua agar mereka dapat meli-
hat hasil perkembangan anak dalam mempelajari ren
wen (budaya humanis) dan ikut merasakan suasana
di kelas Seni Teh.

Di dalam kegiatan ini, kami mengajak orangtua untuk
ikut serta dalam tata cara menyajikan teh. Selain
orangtua ikut merasakan pelajaran Seni Teh; mere-
ka juga dapat ikut menyajikan teh kepada orangtua
yang lain dengan hati yang penuh kasih, hormat dan
bersyukur. Seperti kutipan kata Master Cheng Yen:
“Lebih baik mendidik dengan perbuatan daripada
mendidik dengan perkataan”. Orangtua bisa memberi
contoh yang baik kepada anak, agar anak mengikuti
orangtua.

Master Cheng Yen sangat percaya bahwa ketika
kita bisa berlaku tertib dalam perilaku kita, maka hal
tersebut juga akan mempengaruhi diri kita. Maka
mulai dari kelas seni minum teh N2, kami sudah
mengajarkan anak-anak sikap saat berdiri, duduk
dan berjalan. Kami berharap anak-anak dapat ber-
laku sopan, bergerak dengan anggun, dan terlebih
dapat menunjukkan sopan santun saat bertamu atau
menjadi tuan rumah.

Anak-anak K2 mempersembahkan teh



Orangtua dan anak-anak bersama-sama menikmati
teh dengan hikmat

Murid mem-
berikan hasil
seni sebagai
kenang-
kenangan
untuk shigu

&‘h—
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Menikmati teh dalam kebersamaan

Mama Michiko (Mega shigu)
bercerita tentang perkembangan
anaknya di Tzuchi

Penulis: Hsu Min Yu Laoshi
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Extended Enrichment
Program

In the last session of the Extended Enrichment had done in the previous sessions. In Badminton,

Program (EEP) on 3, 8, and 9 May 2018, parents of  parents were given a chance to compete with the

Tzu Chi Primary students came to school to attend students. In Modern Dance, the students showed

the EEP Performance Week. Parents were welcomed to  their dance and movement to their parents and

see what their children had learned in their EEP then had fun by dancing together with their parents.

class in the academic year of 2017 - 2018. Meanwhile, in the Cooking Club students made
delicious dishes together with their parents.

\

Both EEP students and parents showed enthusiasm

during the event. Some EEP classes such as Manga Through the EEP program, students were glad to be
Drawing, Badminton, Modern Dance, and Cooking able to develop their love of music, sports, science
Club even had their parent-child activities during the  and cooking that they did not find in their regular
event. In Manga Drawing, both students and parents classes.

decorated a frame for the students’ artwork that they

A parent helping his child in making the background for Badminton EEP — Child vs Parent

his Manga drawing

- __— 5 =




P6 End of Year Activities

By Mr. Puiji Triwidodo

There is no ending in friendship, and the hardest
moment in it is when we have to leave the togetherness
it has made. It is time for Primary 6 students to
move forward to the next level of their learning
journey. To wrap their activities with a great memory
of friendship, Tzu Chi Primary School ran a two-day
camp for Primary 6 students on May 30" - 31st, 2018
in Tzu Chi Center.

At the camp, they enjoyed some fun activities such
as tug of war, obstacle race, water games, and
watching a movie in Jing Si Hall. They were also

challenged to create a short video about friendship
in groups by demonstrating the values they had
learned in the school. The winner of this competition
was based on the number of likes to their video on
Instagram. One of the most memorable moments
was when they had lunch in boodle fight formation.
Here, they had lunch together with their friends and
teachers in a long table along the P6 corridor
arranged by parents of Primary 6 students. At night,
they slept with their friends in the dorm. This camp
will always be a great memory for them.

I =2
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Student Monitors Camp

By Caroline Widjanarko

Student Monitors had their training camp last June 6 - 7,  their skills in leadership and collaboration. Our Primary 5
2018. This 2D1N camp was a memorable event of students also enjoy it as this will be their last year
their lives as they learned to live independently at serving as Student Monitors. We would like to thank
Jingsi Hall. Under the guidance of teachers and all teachers, volunteers and Da Ai Mama for providing
Da Ai mama, our student monitors prepared their own such meaningful experience for our Student Monitors.
meals and cared for themselves. This camp was

also packed with trainings and activities to enhance
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Dear parents and
guardians,

We have come
to the end of

the 2017-2018
academic year
and have much
to be proud of. Our students have
grown both academically and in
character and values; their teachers
have worked hard and paid close
attention to each student, helping
them to achieve what they may have
not thought possible. A school year
is always filled with challenges and
opportunities, and | feel that our
students have managed very well.
For those students who may not feel
this has been as good a year as they
had hoped for academically, there is
always next year. We will continue to
work side by side with our students to
achieve, develop and grow.

86 8§ 8 ¥
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While | have only been with the
school for a few months, | have been
very pleased to see how much we
have achieved in that short space of
time. | came to the school intent on
assisting and growing the potential
of our school. As Master Cheng Yen
has said: “ Making vows without
taking any action is like ploughing

g @

Dear Parents and
Guardians,

It has been three
year since the
Secondary school
was established.
We have seen improvements in
these past three years; the facilities,
the number of teachers and students,
and the participation of parents and
students.

6 ¥ ¥
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In term of academic and non-academic
areas the students also have been
involved in many competitions either
inside or outside the school; from
debates, National Science and Math
competitions (OSN), international

ab ®

MESSAGES FROM SECONDARY
-y

a field without planting any seeds; so,
there is no harvest to reap. This is
letting opportunity pass us by”. Thus,
| have taken this wonderful opportunity
and have, with the excellent assistance of
Mr. Lim, director of Tzu Chi School,
and the Tzu Chi Board of Directors,
made several decisions which will be
of benefit to our secondary school.

Many new teachers have been
employed to start with us at the
beginning of the 2018-2019 academic
year, 36 teachers at last count. These
new teachers are both to accommodate
the new students entering the school
from grade 6 and new students in the
different year groups, as well as to
replace those teachers who have left
the school to pursue new challenges
and opportunities. These teachers
worked hard for the school and their
students and we owe them a great
deal of thanks.

All the new teachers are highly
experienced in their subject fields
and we wish them all the best as they
start with us on our journey into the
new academic year. We know that
our existing and new teachers will
continue to work for the betterment of
our students and will conduct
themselves with Master Cheng Yen'’s
aphorism at heart: “A fulfilling life is
not pre-occupied with materials objects,

math competitions, swimming,
soccer, basketball etc.

This year, the school has the second
UNBK SMP for grade 9 and the IB
MYP Personal Project for grade 10.

There were 108 students in grade 9
who have done well in the national
exam UNBK. They had spent a great
number hours in preparing them-
selves in all 4 exam subjects. Their
efforts matter a lot. It can be proved
by the increment of average UNBK
for this academic year compared to
last year’s result.

This year was also a special year for
our MYP unit. This was the first time
when the students had finished the 1B
MYP Personal Project as one of the

requirements to get an MYP Certificate.

prestige and power. It is a life that is
filled with friendships, sharing and
caring for each other”. We will all
seek to ensure that our students
experience the wisdom of these
words.

With the approval of the Board, the
school management structure has
been reviewed and re-energized for
the next academic year to provide
greater lines of communication,
smoother systems and processes
and stronger management of the
middle (MYP) and senior (DP)
school. A new division, Pastoral
Care, has been created to look after
the social and emotional wellbeing of
all students. We also welcome new
Heads of Department for Science,
English and Individuals and Societies.

Finally, the school timetable has
been changed for next year and

all students will have classes from
7.30 am to 2.45 pm. This will allow
greater teaching and learning to take
place and provide our students with
every opportunity to succeed in their
subjects.

| look forward to the new academic
year and wish everyone a wonderful
holiday. We will see you all in July!

Dominic Robeau
Head of Secondary

The 39 students of grade 10 put their
best effort into completing their
Personal Project Exhibition and
submitting their Personal Project
portfolios.

Finally, | would like to thank all teachers
and staff for their active participation
and contribution throughout this year.
| believe that we can improve our
school in the next academic year.

My thanks to the school director for
his continual guidance for Secondary
school and my thanks to the Board of
Directors for supporting and giving
the Secondary school valuable advice.

Gan en,

Henky Sasmita
Principal of Secondary




Mandarin Department’s
Activities

2017-2018 is the year that the teachers and students of
the Mandarin Department grew up together.

In the first term, four Chinese teachers joined the IB
training. They established the IB relationship network,
learned more IB teaching theory and got a lot of
teaching resources shared by other IB teachers in
the training. During the READING WEEK, held by
the English Department, we assisted the English
team in guiding students from the 4 houses (Earth,
Wind, Fire, Water) to have a wonderful Chinese
speech contest.

In the second term, during the TALENT SHOW
COMPETITION, the Mandarin Department organized
a wonderful calligraphy competition.

In December, there were about 100 students who
registered for the HSK TEST, some of whom took
and passed the HSK 6, the highest level of the test.

The third term coincided with the Chinese New Year.
With the support of all the teachers and students of
the school, our colleagues in the Mandarin department
successfully carried out the Spring Festival celebration.
We had a pleasant and unforgettable day together.

The fourth term is the term for the students to
summarize what they have learned in the past three
terms. Under the guidance of teachers, students
have completed the review and consolidated the
whole year’s knowledge, laying a good foundation
for their studies in the next academic year.

By Miss Wan Yan Ling,
Head of Mandarin

Winners




One of the many highlights of a busy year for the
Science Department was our Year 11 Science students’
visit to Leebong Island in Belitung Regency, as part
of the Environmental Systems and Societies Field
Research and Group 4 Sciences Project.

As can be seen from the photographs below, the
Environmental Systems and Societies students
kick-off their field research entitled “Determination of
Plant Species Abundance and Distribution in
Leebong Island” using line transect and quadrat
methods.

The purpose of the Group 4 Project is to introduce
students to the idea that science is a group activity
performed by teams and that those groups do not
always comprise of just physicists or chemists but a
mixture of scientists from different disciplines. The
project gives the students a chance to improve their
collaborative and communication skills. The Group 4

Project isn’t formally assessed but is a mandatory
component of the IB Diploma Programme and
students have to write reflective statements about
their involvement.

Their choice for the Group 4 theme influenced their
decision of where to carry out the project because
they wanted to study a place with limited human
impact on the local environment, which ruled out
Taman Wisata Mangrove adjacent to Tzu Chi
School, and the Thousand Islands. They also
considered the latter two possible destinations as
being too close to their homes!

The photographs below show the students who
study Biology, Chemistry and Physics exploring the
richness and vastness of the island. The central
theme for this year’s Group 4 Project is “Biodiversity,
Sustainability and Survival”.

The photographs above show one group focusing on the research question, “How do carbon dioxide
concentration, light intensity and soil composition affect biodiversity?”
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A second group working on “Survival -
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A third group working on reinforced concrete using
sand and seashells; they made use of the chitin and
calcium carbonate found in the seashells as soil
fertilizer additive.

By all accounts they had an exciting time, honing
their communication skills by collaborating with each
other in small teams on aspects of biodiversity.

The students gave an interesting presentation of
their work on the island to Year 10 students and
Year 11 parents on June 6, 2018 and hopefully the
Year 10 students were inspired to start thinking
about possible ideas for the Group 4 Project that
they will be involved in next year.

This Group 4 Project/ESS Field Research trip could
not have been successful without the combined
effort from the Science teachers namely, Mr. Angus,
Mr. Theo, Mr. Edmundo and Mr. Joseph with

the guidance of Ms Yaru and Mr Auriga.

We look forward to reading the students’ reflective
statements about their experiences.

Elsewhere across the grades the students study-
ing science have had an interesting and productive
year. Every student has been challenged to raise
the standard of their work, to expand their knowledge
and succeed in their tasks and exams. We are
rightfully proud of the students as many rose to the
challenge and have done extremely well. We look
forward to the next school year and anticipate even
greater success amongst our students!

By Tzu Chi Secondary School Science Department



Physical & Health
Education’s Goal
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Our goal in Physical and Health Education is to facilitate
the development of students so that they may reach their
full potential. The physical education program provides
opportunities for students to achieve the skills, knowledge,
and attitudes that will allow them to attain an optimal
quality of life and well-being. We believe each student
should have a sound knowledge and understanding of
physical fitness and “wellness”.

Lifetime and recreational activities are important components of
our physical education unit. It is our hope that all students
in every level will have the knowledge and the ability to be
life-long learners of personal wellness, which will contribute to
a healthy and happy lifestyle. Physical and Health Education in

Individuals & Societies
Point of View

As we come to the end of another school year, it is hard
not to notice the remarkable developments of our students.
Grade 7 students have successfully made it through their
first year of Individuals and Societies. They worked hard

to develop their research and critical thinking skills through
group and independent research projects. They expanded
their knowledge and understanding of the histories and
cultures of ancient Asian civilizations and the impact they
have on our modern-day nations. Individuals and Societies
is a new and difficult subject for grade 7 students and their
effort and perseverance throughout the year is commendable.

Our grade 8 and 9 students continued to develop their
research and critical thinking skills throughout the year, as well.
Of special note this year, a large group of grade 8 and 9
students worked together to prepare for and participate in
their first Model United Nations (MUN) conference.

The MUN is a great way for students to meet and interact with
students with similar interests from other schools and start

Tzu Chi Secondary school has 4 big areas to be covered,
which are team sport (football, basketball, baseball,
volleyball), Individual Sport (swimming, athletic, badminton),
Aesthetic movement (Gymnastics, dance, Martial arts),
and health Education.

The school also provide a lot of activities related to Sport,
there are Internal Sport Competitions among our Tzu Chi
students using the house system, this event gives opportunity
for students to show their talent in sport to play against
their friend in Tzu Chi secondary school. School also offer
Sport EEP and Sport school team training, Sport EEP is
provided for students who like to do sport, and school team
training is for students who are good in sport that are
prepared to participate in competition. A lot of trophies
have been added to our collection from Sport Competitions
by our sport school team.

There will be more Sport events and activities next academic
year, students will experience different varieties of sport in
every term, every class need to form and prepare football,
basketball and badminton teams to play in class competitions.
If students can experience the thrill of winning and the
disappointment of losing early in life through competitive
sports, they will be well equipped for the reality of life.

Competition provides motivation to achieve a goal; to
demonstrate determination, creativity and perseverance to
overcome challenges; and to understand that hard work
and commitment leads to a greater chance of success.
Students will learn how to cope with disappointment if
they lose and to be able to genuinely appreciate the good
fortune, talents and abilities of the “winner” and then look
forward to the next opportunity to try again.

By Mr. Roberts Aditya
Head of Physical Education

building their social networks. By discussing and debating
topics such as the refugee and water crises, our students
developed as IB Learners by demonstrating risk-taking and
creative thinking.

The grade 10 students are prepared to enter the Diploma
Programme (DP) next year. The students are ready and
eager to start their business management and economics
classes next year. Additionally, next year Tzu Chi is excited to
offer DP Psychology for the first time based on overwhelming
student interest.

Finally, Tzu Chi’s first DP cohort has completed their first
year and are eager to begin their final year of the DP. They
will be finalizing their Internal Assessment investigations
over the break and will return in July ready to tackle year two.

The Individuals and Societies department would like to
thank all the students and parents for their continued
support and encouragement throughout the year. We wish
everyone a safe and pleasant break.

By Mr. Ryan Kiefer
Head of Individuals and Societies



Why are [Language and Literature I.earned?

A Reflection Piece to EEnd The Academic Year of 2017-2018

Why do students learn language and literature?
There may be numerous different purposes, but they
all have the same common denominator, language
use. However, teaching language and literature for
IB students requires different approaches which can
cover all IB learner profiles as well as the
“Approaches to Learning”. Jennifer Hill stated in her
book “Teaching Literature in the classroom”, the
reading of literature provides an opportunity for the
language to be internalized whereby grammar rules,
phrases and vocabulary already learnt can be
reinforced and at the same time new words and
phrases are encountered. Furthermore, authentic

English Department's
Contemplation

As the school year is drawing to a close, it’s time to
reflect on what has been a successful and enjoyable
year in the English department. Throughout the past
four terms everyone; students and teachers alike,
has gone from strength to strength, so we’re all
immensely proud of our students’ achievements this
academic year, and would like to thank everyone for
their dedication and hard work.

We have consistently pushed all of our students to
go above and beyond their abilities, to rise above
the standards they set for themselves, and we've
tried to introduce new methodologies and ideas to
challenge their learning styles: and the response
has been fantastic across the board. Grade seven
have been kept very busy, taking to performance
and poetry like ducks to water, and producing some
very high quality projects, with a lot of laughs along
the way. Grade eight took part in some journalism,
and investigated foreign languages with great enthusiasm.

texts give the reader a possibility to experience a
genuine language context and the motivation to want
to use it themselves in speech. One of the main
benefits of literature is that it acts as a stimulus that
ignites interest and motivates the student by involving
them on a personal, emotional level

At the end of Academic Year of 2017-2018, all students
who are taking Indonesian language and literature
have a reflection of all that has been done through
the year. Students were requested to express their
thoughts about learning language and literature at
school. All students basically came with the same
answer in that learning language and literature helps
them to improve their writing and oral skills, although
some students found difficulties in expressing their
ideas in either writing or oral. This outcome can also
be seen as evaluation part for Indonesian language
and literature teacher to set up the proper teaching
method for the next phase. Hopefully, that the use of
literature for language teaching purposes can promote
literary understanding and general linguistic awareness
among teachers and learners as well as linguistic
understanding.

By Mr. Lakasianus Tamnau,
Head of Indonesian Languages

Grade nine embraced debating with vigor, and
analyzed a great number of famous speeches.
Grade ten took perspectives to a new level with the
American Civil War and slavery - adopting different
personas in creative writing, and looking into the
civil war in great depth. Grade eleven have been
preparing for individual oral activities and working
tirelessly on being ready for grade twelve. They
have made significant progress from term one to
term four.

The next academic year, though, is set to be even
better, and we have an exceptionally dedicated team
who strive towards providing not only a thorough,
thought provoking education, but also one that will
bring out their full potential, as well as having a bit of
fun along the way. We will be welcoming a number of
new, talented teachers to the English department,
whilst aiming to build on the success of this year.
Not only that, but we will be welcoming with open
arms a great many new students into the Tzu Chi
fold, and look forward with eagerness to another
fun, captivating year.

By Tzu Chi Secondary School English Department



To promote the creativity and action which can make
a long lasting impression especially on the student’s
self-expression, Tzu Chi Secondary School presented
another successful Visual Art & Design exhibition
which ran with the theme, “The Creativity Is Yours”.
The exhibition highlighted the students’ interpretations
of their learnings from visual art, design and music
throughout the year. This included concepts of cubism
2d and 3d, Zen tangle, tape sculpture, pottery, pop
art, mobile apps, cyber bullying poster design,
Interior design, movie making and music group
performance.

In addition to showcasing the students’ hard work
and creativity, this event was also for charitable
purposes. The students had to sell for their bazaars
and the funds collected were given to Yayasan
Kasih Mulia Sejati at Bojong Indah Jakarta Barat.
Selected students and teachers were present during
the turn-over of goods to the chosen foundation last.
Overall, it was such a worthwhile and overwhelming
opportunity for the students and teachers alike. We
can’t wait for more of these events for the next
academic year!




In Visual Art, they have learnt to find the individual
solutions for their artwork problems by describing
and analyzing their artworks. Furthermore, students
developed a deeper aesthetic sense through the
commitment and personal engagement shown in the
process journal.

In Music, Grade 7 students represented the entire
student body by showing their skills in a choir
performance. They carefully chose the song from
the list given by the teacher and spent plenty of time
to prepare for their performance.

In Design, Year 9 students showed off their potential in
creating and designing mobile apps while the Year 8
students worked on Digital Interior and Exterior
Design of the future Tzu Chi University. Last but not
the least, the Year 10 students worked on the
process of Movie Making.

It has been an excellent year for the students and
teachers and we look forward to the next academic
year!

By Mr. Auriga
Head of Visual Arts

Mathematics Department 2017-2018

The Department of Mathematics of Tzu Chi Secondary
School is committed in providing students with the
foundational training necessary for them to excel
and do well in the MYP and Diploma Program. The
faculty is composed of internationally minded teachers
and all of them have a strong commitment to both
learning and research. Likewise, they are well-
trained to deliver the MYP and DP curriculum.

This academic year, we had mixed experiences.
From the delivery of the demanding MYP tasks, to
joining Math competitions, arranging Joint Curriculum,
collaborating MYP/DP unit plans and assessments,
sleepless markings and finally to the celebration

that we successfully completed the year. Indeed a
productive, challenging but fun academic year. At
the end of this year Mr. Mark and Mr. Reinard are
leaving us but rest assured that they have been
replaced by experienced and loving teachers as
well.

Thanks to the students, parents, Senior Leadership
Team and the Board for their untiring support to
the school and to the Math Department. Looking
forward to another FUN and CHALLENGING year

ahead!
By Mr. Richard
Head of Mathematics



